
Woodbastwick Parish Council
Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 08 May 2013 in Woodbastwick Village Hall at 8:05pm
Present: 
Roy Champion

Tricia Guin (Clerk)




Mike Deveson

Sue Hitchcock (Chairman)



Barbara Garrett

Maggie Manton
4 Residents attended
This meeting followed the Annual Meeting of the Parishes.
1. Election of Chair of the Parish Council

Nominations:

Sue Hitchcock – Chair
Proposer: Mike Deveson








Seconder: Maggie Manton



Kit Cator – Vice Chair
Proposer: Sue Hitchcock







Seconder: Barbara Garrett
All present agreed.

It was noted that next year would see a substantial change in the Parish Council composition as Sue Hitchcock would reach her 4th year, and other Councillors may also have to reconsider their roles.

2. Consideration of Apologies



Kit Cator, Nicola Cohen and PCSO Bob Hall
No District or County Council representation due to election held 02 May 2013.

 
All accepted
3. Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations
None declared
4. Agree Minutes from previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting dated 13 March 2013 were agreed to be correct, and a draft copy signed by Sue Hitchcock, as Chairman of the Parish Council.  A full version of the January meeting was also signed, as the copy submitted on 13 March to be signed had ‘draft’ watermark.
5. Matters Arising from previous meeting
Addition of Footpath (Sotshole to Panxworth)  to the Definitive Map - Parish Clerk updated that she had been informed that the case had been taken to the Head of Law, but the decision had to be cascaded to all interested parties at the same time and as yet we do not have a timeframe for this.  Clerk to continue chasing.
Delivering Local Highway Improvement Grant: Since the last meeting councilors had been circulated information regarding the Funding available for Delivering Local Highway Improvements for 2013/14 if available and general consensus had been the Council could not contribute the 25% of cost, and ongoing costs.  It was requested at the meeting that we ask for full fundng.  Clerk to enquire.
It was clarified that we would not be adopting the Telephone Kiosk in Panxworth at this time.
6. To consider correspondence:

None received.
7. To receive the clerk’s financial report and approve requests for payment.
i. It was agreed that the Parish Clerk could be a limited signatory, to be able to sign cheques up to £50.  This enables the clerk to access statements.  Clerk to complete paperwork. 

ii. The requests for payment were made as follows:
	Woodbastwick Parish Council
	

	Finance Report for 08 May 2013
	

	
	
	
	

	Current Account
	
	

	Precept paid 30.04.13
	£3,000
	

	
	
	
	

	Date
	Reference
	Description
	Amount

	08.05.13
	451
	P Guin Salary
	£    333.06 

	
	452
	P Guin Reimbursement
	£      22.93 

	
	453
	ICO
	£      35.00 

	
	454
	E.ON
	£      33.87 

	
	455
	NALC SUB
	£    103.33 

	
	456
	Insurance - Came and Company
	£    282.02 

	
	To agree in principle
	J Gallop - Internal Audit
	£      70.00 

	
	To agree in principle
	Mazarrs - External Audit
	£      60.00 

	
	To agree in principle
	Fuel Syndicate
	£      20.00 

	
	To agree in principle
	Norfolk RCC
	£      20.00 

	
	To agree in principle
	Book Binding
	£      42.00 

	
	
	TOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£   1,022.21 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Balance 30.04.13:
	£    3214.14

	
	
	Total Expenditure:
	£    1,022.21 

	
	
	Balance Carried Forward:
	£    2,191.93 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Savings Account
	
	

	
	
	Balance 20.04.13:
	£    5,619.65 

	
	
	Total Paid In:
	£    2,003.07 

	
	
	Total Paid Out:
	£    2,600.00 

	
	
	Balance Carried Forward:
	£    5,022.72 


iii. It was clarified that Parish Clerk costs from the last meeting were higher than expected as this was to pay a tax rebate due to the Parish Clerk, and this would be refunded by HMRC at a later date.

iv. It was agreed that there was no need to pay for binding as minutes could go in folders and stored at the archive centre.

v. It was agreed that Maggie Manton would contact Norfolk RCC as we had received renewal terms of £20 to both the Parish Council and to the Fuel Syndicate, whereas we should only pay one.  It was agreed we would renew for a further year to allow us to monitor fuel syndicate use.  Next year would be a review of the cost of memebership vs the value residents get from the syndicate.

vi. Costs for internal and external audit were agreed, along with Parish Clerk costs, reissuing of cheque for ICO, NALC Subs and Insurance.  The E.On  bill is to be queried by the Parish Clerk.

vii. Donation requests that had been received were read out, and it was decided that these would form a standing item as part of the financial report.  All requests held over to next meeting.  Mike Deveson declared an interest in relation to the donation request for Panxworth Tower.

8. Highway matters

i. Change in Ranworth Signage had been agreed by South Walsham Parish Council, and Highways has been informed.  Awaiting time scales for sign to be replaced.
ii. Clerk updated the Council that the reduction in speed limit in Panxworth would be going through a consultation period to reduce to 30 mph, and the whole process is expected to take about 9 months.

9. Planning matters
Parish Clerk was still awaiting more information from Broadland District Council regarding permissions of business on Salhouse Road.  They had been able to advise the Garage had necessary permissions, although the increase in sales was being looked at, and they continue to try to contact Mr Hawthorne.  Parich Clerk to chase, as well as raise the new access point that seems to have been created.
10. Environmental Matters

Ranworth Staithe is to appear as standing item.  It was noted that the Broads Authority had decided to start charging for mooring (£3 per night) at Reedham.
11. Approval of Binding of Minutes and Archiving of Minutes and Financial Information
This was discussed as part of the financial report, and agreed binding not necessary.  Clerk to arrange archiving once all paperwork for 12-13 financial year complete.

12. The Discuss Neighbourhood Watch Scheme
As discussed in the Annual meeting of the Parishes, a meeting with a small number of residents will be arranged with PCSO Bob Hall, to then cascade to residents at the July Parish Council  meeting.
13. Resolution to adjourn the meeting for public participation and District and County Councillor reports
i. Councillor reports were not available due to recent election (District Councillor Susan Lake, Cons and County Councillor Tom Garrodd, Cons) 

ii. Residents wanted to check the financial position of the Council, it was confirmed the finances were reviewed at each meeting.

iii. Sotshole Broad was discussed, and the Open Gardens at Fairhaven.

14. Any Other Business:
Clerk presented PCSO Bob Hall’s report, in which there was 3 reported crimes for March and April.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.21pm.

Signed...........................................................

Chairman

Dated: Wednesday 10th July, 2013
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